
From: Margaret Caselton  

Sent: 17 March 2025 12:17 

To: Planning 

Subject: For the URGENT attention of The Tree Officer/ Application ref: 

2025/0868/T 

 

Dear Sir   

 

We would be most grateful for an extension of the ‘comments’ page for 

Application 2025/0868/T regarding the felling of a large Black Poplar tree.    

 

I live in Ormonde Court and did not receive the ‘Notification' until 8 March 

although your letter is dated 28 February.  Only one other person in Ormonde 

Court (comprising 25 flats) received this notification.  It is worth noting that 

many occupants living 16 Belsize Grove (location of the tree) have not received 

any notification of the proposed work either - and it is in their garden! 

 

Oddly, your letter states that the Black Poplar tree is located at Flat 1, 16 

Belsize Grove, London NW3 4UN - Flat 1 faces the street and has no view of the 

trees. It has been vacant for over 6 months? 

 

We would be most grateful for an extension of at least one week in order for 

you to inform our neighbours of this work and give them a chance to comment. 

 

Many thanks. 

 

Margaret Caselton 

11 Ormonde Court 

 


